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RADLETT SOCIETY AND GREEN BELT ASSOCIATION
Minutes of 43rd Annual General Meeting
held on Wednesday 20th November 2019 at 8pm at The Vision Hall, Christ Church, Radlett 
	The Chairman, Rosamund Gray (RG) opened the meeting and welcomed everyone present including Oliver Dowden CBE - Conservative Candidate for Hertsmere; Adrien Waite - Head of Planning and Economic Development, HBC; Dr Ann Goddard – Chairman, Elstree and Borehamwood Green Belt Society and Robert Assirati, Konrad Legg and David Parrish from the Capel, Green Belt Protection Society in Kent. Approximately 65 people were in attendance.
1. Apologies for absence

Cllrs Caroline Clapper, John Graham and David Lambert, Members: Mike Stearns (MS). 
2. Minutes of previous AGM
The Minutes of the 42nd AGM held on the 21sth November 2018 were approved. Proposed by Chris Wilkins (CW) and seconded by Gary Harding (GH).
3. Treasurer’s / Membership Report

The Audited accounts for y/e 30/06/19 were circulated. The Treasurer, Chris Parker (CP) gave a brief overview of the accounts. CP thanked Roger Housechild (RH) for auditing the accounts. He urged Members to Gift Aid their subscriptions where possible. CP reported that the Constitution allows us to promote donations to suitable causes and asked Members for suggestions. RG invited questions from the Membership on the Accounts. Approval of the accounts was proposed by Clive Glover (CG) and seconded by James Jarrett. 
4. Annual Report and Discussion

The Committee meets approximately every 2 months. There is always a full agenda. The Society continues to look for new committee members (CMs) to assist with Planning Applications; a local historian; someone to keep abreast of regional policies and someone who would be prepared to monitor local sites of special interest. 
Committee Representation covers all the key areas for a Civic Society, and liaises with various local, Borough and County contacts on a regular basis. The main areas covered are: Membership, Finance, Planning, Green Belt, Footpaths, Highways & Transport, Conservation Areas, Trees, Environment, Web-site, History & Archives – we have an excellent collection of photos, managed by The Radlett Archive Group. 
RSGBA representatives have attended meetings held by:
· Elstree Airfield Consultative Committee (EACC)

· Aldenham Country Park Advisory Board

· Aldenham Parish Council

· Campaign to Protect Rural England – CPRE
The Chairman’s Annual Report, summarised in the 2019 Newsletter as follows: -
This year the Newsletter has been delivered to everyone in Aldenham Parish. RG apologised to Griggs Homes Ltd as they felt singled out by the photo on the front of the Newsletter and that had not been the intention. RG acknowledged that Griggs Homes Ltd do a lot to support the local community. RG also reported that there continues to be an ever increasing threat to our Green Belt from the demands of housing development/shortage. The Housing Development on Harper Lane is in St Albans not Radlett; the Radlett Park Golf Club in Elstree has put forward a proposal to build 830 houses on 75 hectares, this is of concern to both Elstree and Radlett not least for the impact on wildlife and the local infrastructure – schools, hospitals, doctors, roads, 
	water supply etc. which is already under considerable strain
RG thanked our Planning Consultant Graham Taylor (GT) for his expertise when needed.

There are copies of the 2011 local Footpath Map and Interpretation Board poster available to buy at Aldenham
Parish Council. 
RG invited questions from Members on the 2019 Newsletter. Website

RG thanked GH our Webmaster who has been working to keep the Website functioning and current.
5. Election of Committee 2019/20
CW, President, officiated over the election of the Chairman. He thanked all CMs for their work over the years.
Chairman – Rosamund Gray - RG will also cover Conservation (Radlett South) and Trees. RG was proposed by Jackie Lefton, seconded by CP, unanimously approved and duly elected. 

RG took the Chair and thanked CMs for all their support and hard work. She read the Committee nominations with their respective proposers/seconders:

Officers
Mike Stearns: Vice-Chairman and Elstree Airfield Consultative Committee - RG/Douglas Pollock (DP);
Chris Parker: Honorary Treasurer - MS/CG; 
Linda Godman (LG): Honorary Membership Secretary - John Whiting (JW)/CP;  
Beverley Porteous: Honorary Secretary CG/LG;
Committee:
Clive Glover: APC Liaison Committee, Publicity and assisting with Planning Applications  LG/JW; 
John Whiting: Footpaths - MS/LG; 
Douglas Pollock: RG welcomed DP to the Committee and thanked him for his sterling work as a co-opted CM - MS/CP.
All the above were unanimously approved by the Members present and duly elected.

6. Appointment of auditor

RG thanked RH for auditing the accounts for 2018/19. RH was proposed as auditor for the Society’s accounts for 2019/20 by CP and seconded by CG.
7. Resolutions - None   
8. Any other business –
JW thanked his team of walkers for all their invaluable, hard work and asked the Membership for more volunteers. Members, including GH, GT, and Chris Parkin raised questions on the St John’s Development, in particular parking issues and school children’s safety; the Newberries Car Park Scheme; Footpaths; Parking in Radlett in particular for the rail station; Dr Ann Goddard raised concern over two potential developments in Elstree, 300 houses on the Allum Lane site and 830 houses on the Radlett Park Golf Club site, and their impact on local infrastructure and wildlife and Laura Davis mentioned Landscape Character Assessments. RG responded.

The meeting closed at 8.35pm. 

RG introduced the guest speaker -  Mr Oliver Dowden CBE- Conservative Candidate for Hertsmere who spoke on local issues including: The introduction of Oyster Cards to Radlett; The Freight Terminal; Aldenham Country Park.


